Town and Gown Commission
February 17, 2010
Minutes

Present: Lisa Higgins-Hord (Co-Chair), Jim Gray (Co-Chair), Keith Gaines, Paul Grant (for Joe Monroe), Barb Rackers, Bob Kelly, Tony Blanton, Kathryn Minton, Peggy Henson and Marian Zeitlin
1. Mr. Gray began the meeting at 4:05 pm and welcomed members. 
2. Mr. Gray announced that the minutes from the previous meeting were not available due to the unexpected illness of Maureen Watson. There were no old business items.
3. Mr. Gray announced that three new members were appointed to serve on the commission. 
· Mrs. Penny Ebel was appointed as the LFUCG administration representative and Judge David Hayse and Mr. John Hampton were appointed as neighborhood representatives.
Action:

· Mr. Gray will notify new members and provide them with a meeting schedule.
4. Planning/Economic Development Subcommittee Report
· Mr. Kelly announced that he had reached his term limit for serving on the commission and was being replaced. He stated that he would have to sit off for one year before he could be reappointed and that he would continue to attend meetings as a guest. He voiced concern that the newly appointed neighborhood representatives live in the area, but not in an intensely student populated area like the one he represented.  
· Mr. Kelly mentioned the book, “The University and Urban Revival, Out of the Ivory Tower and Into the Streets” by Judith Rodin, which was being read by the university area neighborhood group. Mrs. Higgins-Hord stated that their plan was to create a matrix of themes that are relevant to Lexington and possibly work with the Gaines Center to have a lecture series or workshops and get the author to participate. 
· Mr. Kelly read from his list of topics that were pertinent to the commission and could be possible presentation items. Mr. Gray suggested assigning priorities or ranking the topics. 
Action:

· Mr. Kelly’s list will be forwarded to members for review; would be tallied at next meeting. 

· Mr. Gray asked about the status of the off campus student services office. Ms. Higgins-Hord confirmed that it had been created and funded. She said that she would have to check with Victor Hazard to see what other info she could share with the commission regarding the position and hiring process.  

5. LFUCG Safety Report
· Officer Gaines reported that efforts to improve the street sweeping service were moving along. They were working to establish a quarterly service schedule that coincided with school breaks and were hoping to make free parking available in the lots to get cars off the streets during the sweeping. This would result in a more thorough and effective street cleaning. 
· Officer Gaines spoke about his efforts to create a “Safe by Design” model home to show landlords what can be done inside and out to improve safety. He was looking into the possibility of having Derek Paulsen visit and getting a landlord to donate a house to use as a model. 

· Officer Gaines said that Final Four preparations were getting underway. 
· Officer Gaines commented on the positive partnerships and progress that he thinks is being made, and noted that he is getting good feedback from neighborhood leaders. 
6. There were no other business items for discussion and Mr. Gray adjourned the meeting at 5:05 pm. 
Next Meeting: March 17 at 4 p.m. at Maxwell Street Presbyterian Church Library. 
